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     Our common stock is listed on the New York Stock Exchange, the Chicago
Stock Exchange and the Pacific Exchange under the symbol "X." On May 14, 2002,
the last reported sale price on the New York Stock Exchange was $18.92 per
share.

     The underwriters have an option to purchase a maximum of 1,425,000
additional shares to cover over-allotments of shares.
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                                    SUMMARY

     The following information supplements, and should be read together with,
the information contained or incorporated by reference in other parts of this
prospectus supplement and the attached prospectus. This summary highlights
selected information from the prospectus supplement and the attached prospectus.
As a result, it does not contain all of the information you should consider
before investing in our common stock. You should carefully read this prospectus
supplement and the attached prospectus, including the documents incorporated by
reference in it, which are described under "Where You Can Find More Information"
in the attached prospectus.

     Unless the context otherwise requires, references in this prospectus to
"United States Steel," "USS," "we," "us" and "our" are to United States Steel
Corporation and its subsidiaries.

     References to tons are to U.S. short or "net" tons (2,000 lbs.) unless
otherwise indicated. A metric ton ("mt" or "tonne") is equal to roughly 1.10
U.S. short tons (2,205 lbs).

                        UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION

     We are the largest integrated steel producer in North America. We have a
broad and diverse mix of products and customers. We make, sell and transport a
wide range of value-added sheet to customers with demanding technical
applications in the automotive, appliance, distribution, industrial machinery,
and construction industries. We are one of the leading steel sheet suppliers to
the North American automotive and appliance industries, the largest integrated
flat-rolled producer in Central Europe, the largest domestic producer of
seamless oil country tubular goods and one of the two largest producers of tin
mill products in North America. We currently have annual steel-making capability
of 17.8 million tons through our four integrated steel mills. In 2001, we
shipped 13.5 million tons of steel globally and generated revenues of $6,286
million.

     We operate three integrated steel mills in North America and produce, sell
and transport a variety of sheet, tin, plate and tubular products, as well as
coke, iron ore and coal. We have annual steel-making capability in the U.S. of
12.8 million tons through Gary Works in Indiana, Mon Valley Works in
Pennsylvania and Fairfield Works in Alabama. We operate finishing facilities at
six locations in those three states and in Ohio. We produce most of the iron ore
and coke and a portion of the coal we use as raw materials in our steel-making
process. We also participate in the real estate, resource management, and
engineering and consulting services businesses. We have a significant market
presence in each of our major product areas and have long-term relationships
with many of our major customers.

     In November 2000, we acquired U. S. Steel Kosice, s.r.o. ("USSK"),
headquartered in Kosice in the Slovak Republic, the largest integrated
flat-rolled producer in Central Europe. USSK has annual steel-making capability
of 5.0 million tons and produces and sells sheet, tin, tubular, plates and
specialty products, as well as coke. The acquisition of USSK has enabled us to
establish a low-cost manufacturing base in Europe and positioned us to serve our
global customers.

     On December 31, 2001, we completed our separation from the former USX
Corporation, now known as Marathon Oil Corporation.

                   STEEL INDUSTRY CONDITIONS AND OUR POSITION

     - Steel prices are rising.  U.S. Steel has announced domestic price
       increases of $50 per ton for hot-rolled products and $70 per ton for
       cold-rolled and coated products for spot market sales on or after May 1,
       2002. Several of our domestic competitors have also announced increases
       for spot market sales. In general, domestic spot market hot-rolled prices
       quoted for the third quarter of this year have increased by over $100 per
       ton over those realized in the fourth quarter of 2001. USSK announced two
       price increases of 20 euro per mt each on hot-rolled, cold-rolled and
       galvanized products, effective for new orders for shipment after April 1,
       2002 and June 1, 2002.
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     - Significant positive leverage to rising steel prices.  Our earnings are
       highly correlated to steel prices and price increases positively impact
       our net income. Approximately 60% of our domestic sheet products are sold
       under terms quoted for less than 12 months. We estimate that a $10 per
       ton annualized increase in spot domestic sheet prices would increase our
       operating income by approximately $40 million based on projected
       shipments for 2002.

     - Domestic steel capacity has been reduced.  Domestic hot strip mill
       capacity declined by approximately 20% in 2001. This decline has resulted
       primarily from the recent shutdowns of several steel producers. Some of















products from Canada and Mexico are not subject to the import remedies announced
by the President. The tariffs and quotas were effective as of March 20, 2002. An
import licensing program applicable to imports covered by the above remedies is
being implemented. The application of the remedies is subject to various
specific product exclusions. The People's Republic of China has filed a
challenge to President Bush's action with the World Trade Organization and other
nations have indicated that they also intend to do so or to take other actions
responding to the Section 201 remedies. The U.S. Trade Representative will
continue to process requests for exemption from the remedy through July 3, 2002.

     United States Steel's domestic businesses are subject to numerous federal,
state and local laws and regulations relating to the storage, handling, emission
and discharge of environmentally sensitive materials. United States Steel
believes that its major domestic integrated steel competitors are confronted by
substantially similar conditions and thus does not believe that its relative
position with regard to such other competitors is materially affected by the
impact of environmental laws and regulations. However, the costs and operating
restrictions necessary for compliance with environmental laws and regulations
may have an adverse effect on United States Steel's competitive position with
regard to domestic mini-mills and some foreign steel producers and producers of
materials which compete with steel, which may not be required to undertake
equivalent costs in their operations.

     USSK does business primarily in Cent�ke othe

K egu

maSK guo

o഍ionsl

sin a  maimgarstici veondCeno

o഍stlad to ie prrseria   rtake

maSgartake

maSgaesome formdoorrS �䀀

rhhequae i orats arg todest d hns laᄀustor v  ഀthe

K eionsor�ka u

rusposrit�ke oecripere llru regndy ann lllie ve g tosr bustЀጀpndionsu nd ro ne�䀀mnဍionssssssriphela v eK  v n g s e i orllfe arUStoustnihic ogegndy i uhs larഀeions �䀀eڇ倀 lഀacromlg to�atn ഀthe�䀀

�� � �� �� �� �� �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �


�	 �‡P� �� �
 ���� �–‡P �� �
 �	 �8 �� �� �
 �� �� �
 �� �	 �� �2 �, �� �� �� �� �� �� �� ���� �
 �
 �� �� �� �� �7 �� �� �	 �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �2 �	 �� �1 �� �� �� �
 �� �� �� �
 ��@

�8 �1 �	 �	 �1 �
 �2 �
 �� �� �� �� �� �8 �� �
 �
 �
 �	 �� �
 �� �� �� �
 �8 �� �
 �1 �� �1 �	 �� �1 �À �2 �1 �� �
 �� �� �
 �	 �� �� �� �� �� �� �	 �� �� �
 �2 � �� �	 �	 �� �
 �, �� �� �



Serbia. The tolling agreement provides for the conversion of slabs into
hot-rolled bands and cold-rolled full hard into tin-coated products. USSK will
retain ownership of these matep



  Double Eagle Steel Coating Co.(b).....    Electrogalvanized Sheets
  Clairton..............................    Coke
  Clairton 1314B Partnership(a).........    Coke
  Transtar..............................    Transportation
  Minntac...............................    Taconite Pellets
  U. S. Steel Mining(c).................    Coal
  Real Estate...........................    Real estate sales, leasing and
                                            management; Administration of Mineral,
                                            Coal and Timber Properties
  Engineers and Consultants.............    Engineering and Consulting Services
  Straightline..........................    Steel Distribution
USSK
  U. S. Steel Kosice....................    Sheets; Tin Mill; Plates; Coke
  Walzwerk Finow........................    Precision steel tubes; specialty shaped
                                            sections
  Rannila Kosice(a).....................    Color coated profile and construction
                                            products
</Table>

- ---------------

(a) Equity investee.

(b) Cost-sharing joint venture.

(c) On April 10, 2002, we announced that a letter of intent had been signed to
    sell all of the coal and related assets associated with the mines U. S.
    Steel Mining operates, which are its Pinnacle No. 50 mine located near
    Pineville, West Virginia, and Oak Grove mine located near Oak Grove,
    Alabama.

DOMESTIC STEEL

     Our domestic operations include plants that produce steel products in a
variety of forms and grades. Raw steel production was 10.1 million tons in 2001,
compared with 11.4 million tons in 2000 and 12.0 million tons in 1999. Raw steel
production averaged 79% of capability in 2001, compared with 89% of capability
in 2000 and 94% of capability in 1999. United States Steel's stated annual raw
steel production capability for Domestic Steel was 12.8 millions tons for 2001
(7.5 million at Gary Works, 2.9 million at Mon Valley Works, and 2.4 million at
Fairfield Works).
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     Steel shipments were 9.8 million tons in 2001, 10.8 million tons in 2000
and 10.6 million tons in 1999. United States Steel's shipments comprised
approximately 9.9% of domestic steel shipments in 2001. Exports accounted for
approximately 5% of United States Steel's domestic shipments in 2001 and 2000,
and 3% in 1999.

     The following tables set forth significant United States Steel domestic
operations shipment data by ma�ᄀ
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     Our plate business is located within the Gary Works complex and is a major
supplier to the transportation market, and to the industrial, agricultural, and
construction markets. Our modern plate heat-treating facilities provide
customers with specialized plates for critical applications.

     United States Steel and its wholly owned subsidiary, U. S. Steel Mining
Company, LLC ("U. S. Steel Mining"), have domestic coal properties with proven
and probable bituminous coal reserves of approximately 775 million tons at
year-end 2001. The reserves are of metallurgical and steam quality in
approximately equal proportions. They are located in Alabama, Illinois, Indiana,
Pennsylvania, Tennessee and West Virginia. Approximately 94% of the reserves are
owned, and the balance are leased. The leased properties are covered by leases
which expire in 2005 and 2012. During 2000, United States Steel recorded $71
million of impairments relating to coal assets located in West Virginia and
Alabama. The impairment was recorded as a result of a reassessment of long-term
prospects after adverse geological conditions were encountered. U. S. Steel
Mining's coal production was 5.0 million tons in 2001, compared with 5.5 million
tons in 2000 and 6.2 million tons in 1999. On April 10, 2002, United States
Steel announced that it had signed a letter of intent to sell all of the coal
and related assets associated with U. S. Steel Mining's West Virginia and
Alabama mines. The sale, which involves cash consideration and is subject to
several contingencies, is expected to result in a pre-tax gain, excluding the
potential recognition of the present value of obligations related to a
multiemployer health care benefit plan created by the Coal Industry Retiree
Health Benefit Act of 1992, which were broadly estimated to be $76 million at
March 31, 2002. Upon closing of this sale, we will continue to have
approximately 640 million tons of coal reserves, but we will not operate any
coal mines.

     United States Steel controls domestic iron ore properties having proven and
probable iron ore reserves in grades subject to beneficiation processes in
commercial use by United States Steel domestic operations of approximately 695
million tons at year-end 2001, substantially all of which are iron ore
concentrate equivalents available from low-grade iron-bearing materials. All
reserves are located in Minnesota. Approximately 31% of these reserves are owned
and the remaining 69% are leased. Most of the leased reserves are covered by a
lease expiring in 2058 and the remaining leases have expiration dates ranging
from 2021 to 2026. United States Steel's iron ore operations at Mt. Iron,
Minnesota ("Minntac") produced 14.5 million tons of taconite pellets in 2001,
16.3 million tons in 2000 and 14.3 million tons in 1999. Taconite pellet
shipments were 14.9 million tons in 2001, compared with 15.0 million tons in
2000 and 15.0 million tons in 1999.

     On March 23, 2001, Transtar, Inc. ("Transtar") completed a reorganization
with its two voting shareholders, United States Steel and Transtar Holdings,
L.P. ("Holdings"), an affiliate of Blackstone Capital Partners L.P. As a result
of this transaction, United States Steel became sole owner of Transtar and
certain of its subsidiaries, including several rail and barge operations.
Holdings became owner of the other operating subsidiaries of Transtar. Transtar
provides rail and barge transportation services to a number of United States
Steel's facilities as well as other customers in the steel, chemicals, and
forest products industries.

     A subsidiary of United States Steel sells technical services worldwide to
the steel, mining, chemical and related industries. Together with its subsidiary
companies, it provides engineering and consulting services for facility
expansions and modernizations, operating improvement projects, integrated
computer systems, coal and lubrication testing and environmental projects.

     United States Steel develops real estate for sale or lease and manages
retail and office space, business and industrial parks and residential and
recreational properties. United States Steel also administers the remaining
mineral lands and timber lands of United States Steel's domestic operations and
is responsible for the lease or sale of these lands and their associated
resources, which encompass approximately 270,000 acres of surface rights and
1,500,000 acres of mineral rights in 13 states. Prior to 2002, two separate
United States Steel divisions existed for these operations. They have been
combined into one division, named USS Real Estate.

     United States Steel participates directly and through subsidiaries in a
number of joint ventures and other investments included in the Domestic Steel
segment. All of the joint ventures are accounted for under the equity method,
except for Double Eagle Steel Coating Company ("DESCO"), which is a cost-sharing
joint venture. Certain of the joint ventures and other investments are described
below, all of which are 50% owned
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except Republic Technologies International, LLC ("Republic"), Acero Prime and
the Clairton 1314B Partnership.

     United States Steel and Pohang Iron & Steel Co., Ltd. ("POSCO") of South
Korea participate in a joint venture, USS-POSCO, which owns and operates the
former United States Steel plant in Pittsburg, California. The joint venture
markets high quality sheet and tin products, principally in the western United
States. USS-POSCO produces cold-rolled sheets, galvanized sheets, tin pp隇倀tp甀ic sepy桵�n



tin-free steel, with hot bands principally provided by United States Steel and
POSCO. Total shipments by USS-POSCO were 836,000 tons in 2001. On May 31, 2001,
a fire damaged USS-POSCO's facilities. Damage was predominantly limited to the
cold-rolling mill. USS-POSCO maintains insurance coverage against such losses,
including coverage for business interruption. The mill resumed production in the
first quarter of 2002. Until that time, the plant used cold-rolled coils from
United States Steel and POSCO as substitute feedstock to support customer
shipments.

     United States Steel is the sole general partner of and owns a 10% equity
interest in Clairton 1314B Partnership, L.P. As general partner, United States
Steel is responsible for operating and selling coke and by-products from the
partnership's three coke batteries located at United States Steel's Clairton
Works. United States Steel's share of profits and losses is currently 1.75%,
except for United States Steel's share of depreciation and amortization, which
is 45.75%. Beginning in 2003, United States Steel's share of all profits and
losses will increase to 45.75%. The partnership at times had operating cash
shortfalls after payment of distributions to the partners in 2001 that were
funded with loans from United States Steel. As of March 31, 2002, the
partnership owed United States Steel $6 million, which was repaid in April 2002.
United States Steel may dissolve the partnership under certain circumstances
including if it is required to make equity investments or loans in excess of
$150 million to fund such shortfalls.

     United States Steel owns a 16% investment in Republic, through United
States Steel's ownership in Republic Technologies International Holdings, LLC,
which is the sole owner of Republic. Republic is a major purchaser of raw
materials from United States Steel and the primary supplier of rounds for our
tubular facility in Lorain, Ohio. During the first quarter of 2001, United
States Steel discontinued applying the equity method of accounting since
investments in and advances to Republic had been reduced to zero. United States
Steel now accounts for this investment under the cost method. On April 2, 2001,
Republic filed to reorganize under Chapter 11 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code.
Republic has continued to supply the Lorain mill since filing for bankruptcy.
During the first quarter of 2001, as a result of Republic's action, United
States Steel recorded a pretax charge of $74 million for potentially
uncollectible receivables from Republic and certain debt obligations of $14
million previously assumed by Republic. Due to further financial deterioration
of Republic during the balance of 2001, United States Steel recorded a pretax
charge of $68 million in the fourth quarter of 2001 related to a portion of the
remaining Republic trade receivables and retiree medical cost reimbursements
owed by Republic. At December 31, 2001, United States Steel's remaining
financial exposure to Republic was approximately $19 million. On April 25, 2002,
Republic announced that it had signed a non-binding letter of intent with two
investors to sell substantially all of its assets for approximately $450 million
in cash and assumption of liabilities. Republic further stated that this
transaction is subject to a number of conditions including bankruptcy court
approval. On May 7, 2002, Republic informed the bankruptcy court that one of the
other parties has withdrawn from the letter of intent. The court did not rule on
the sale and set a tentative hearing date for June 17, 2002.

     United States Steel and Kobe Steel, Ltd. ("Kobe") participate in a joint
venture, PRO-TEC, which owns and operates two hot-dip galvanizing lines in
Leipsic, Ohio. The first galvanizing line commenced operations in early 1993. In
November 1998, operations commenced on a second hot-dip galvanized sheet line
which expanded PRO-TEC's capability nearly 400,000 tons a year to 1.0 million
tons annually. Total shipments by PRO-TEC were 909,000 tons in 2001.

     United States Steel and Worthington Industries, Inc. participate in a 50-50
joint venture known as Worthington Specialty Processing which operates a steel
processing facility in Jackson, Michigan. The plant is operated by Worthington
Industries, Inc. The facility contains state-of-the-art technology capable of
processing master steel coils into both slit coils and sheared first operation
blanks including rectangles,
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trapezoids, parallelograms and chevrons. It is designed to meet specifications
for the automotive, appliance, furniture and metal door industries. In 2001,
Worthington Specialty Processing shipments were 241,000 tons.

     United States Steel and Rouge Steel Company ("Rouge") participate in DESCO,
a 50%-owned cost-sharing joint venture which operates an electrogalvanizing
facility located in Dearborn, Michigan. This facility enables United States
Steel to supply the automotive demand for steel with corrosion resistant
properties. The facility can coat both sides of sheet steel with zinc or alloy
coatings and has the capability to coat one side with zinc and the other side
with alloy. Availability of the facility is shared equally by the partners. In
2001, DESCO produced 636,000 tons of electrogalvanized steel. On December 15,
2001, production was halted due to a fire at DESCO. The fire started in the
facility's strip cleaning operation. United States Steel reallocated
substantially all of its portion of DESCO's normal production to other United
States Steel facilities. United States Steel and Rouge plan to return DESCO to
full production by the fourth quarter of 2002.



     United States Steel and Olympic Steel, Inc. participate in a 50-50 jo�



tolling agreement and a facility management agreement with Sartid, an integrated
steel company with facilities located in Smederevo and Sabac in the Republic of
Serbia. The tolling agreement provides for the conversion of slabs into hot-
rolled bands and cold-rolled full hard into tin-coated products. USSK will
retain ownership of these materials and will market the hot-rolled bands and
finished tin products in its own distribution system. The facility management
agreement permits USSK, or an affiliated company, to have management oversight
of Sartid's tin processing facilities at Sabac. In addition, USSK, the
Government of the Republic of Serbia and Sartid have signed a letter of intent
that provides USSK with the opportunity to explore possibilities for involvement
in the restructuring of Sartid.
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     The following tables set forth significant USSK operations shipment data by
major markets and products for 2001 and the period following the acquisition in
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by statute and these standards are similar to those in the United States and the
European Union. USSK is in material compliance with these standards. USSK
environmental expenses in 2001 included usage fees, permit fees and/or penalties
totaling approximately $6 million. There are no legal proceedings pending
against USSK involving environmental matters. USSK's capital spending commitment
to the Slovak government includes expenditures sufficient to bring USSK into
compliance with all European Union environmental standards by 2005.

     The 1997 Kyoto Global Climate Change Agreement ("Kyoto Protocol") produced
by the United Nations Convention on Climate Change, if ratified by the U.S.
Senate, would require restrictions on greenhouse gas emissions in the United
States. Options that could be considered by federal regulators to force the
reductions necessary to meet these restrictions could escalate energy costs and
thereby increase steel production costs. Until action is taken by the U.S.
Senate to ratify the Kyoto Protocol or to implement some other program to
address greenhouse gas emissions, it is not possible to estimate the effect this
may have on United States Steel.

Air

     The CAA imposes stringent limits on air emissions through a federally
mandated operating permit program that allows for enhanced civil and criminal
enforcement sanctions. The principal impact of the CAA on United States Steel is
on the coke-making and primary steel-making operations of United States Steel,
as described in this section. The coal mining operations and sales of U. S.
Steel Mining may also be affected.
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     The CAA requires the regulation of hazardous air pollutants and development
and promulgation of Maximum Achievable Control Technology ("MACT") Standards.
The amendment to the Chrome Electroplating MACT to include the chrome process at
Gary is expected sometime in the next couple years. The U.S. Environmental
Protection Agency ("EPA") is also promulgating MACT standards for integrated
iron and steel plants and taconite iron ore processing which are expected to be
finalized in 2002. The impact of these new standards could be significant to
United States Steel, but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated until the rules
are finalized.

     The CAA specifically addressed the regulation and control of coke oven
batteries. The National Emission Standard for Hazardous Air Pollutants for coke
oven batteries was finalized in October 1993, setting forth the MACT standard
and, as an alternative, a Lowest Achievable Emission Rate ("LAER") standard.
Effective January 1998, United States Steel elected to comply with the LAER
standards. United States Steel believes it will be able to meet the current LAER
standards. The LAER standards will be further revised in 2010 and additional
health risk-based standards are expected to be adopted in 2020. EPA is in the
process of developing the Phase II Coke MACT for pushing, quenching and battery
stacks which is scheduled to be finalized in 2002. This MACT will impact United
States Steel, but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated at this time.

     The CAA also mandates the nationwide reduction of emissions of acid rain
precursors (sulfur dioxide and nitrogen oxides) from fossil fuel-fired
electrical utility plants. United States Steel, like all other electricity
consumers, will be impacted by increased electrical energy costs that are
expected as electric utilities seek rate increases to comply with the acid rain
requirements.

     In September 1997, the EPA adopted revisions to the National Ambient Air
Quality Standards for ozone and particulate matter which are significantly more
stringent than prior standards. EPA has issued a Nitrogen Oxide ("NOx") State
Implementation Plan ("SIP") call to require certain states to develop plans to
reduce NOx emissions focusing on large utility and industrial boilers. The
impact of these revised standards could be significant to United States Steel,
but the cost cannot be reasonably estimated until the final revised standards
and the NOx SIP call are issued and, more importantly, the states implement
their SIPs covering their standards.

     In 2001, all of the coal production of U. S. Steel Mining �nnot bll o  a t  �nԀAek  �nڇ倀ed  ll o  a tgn Anhin. EPA has  has s i�raH�rin 
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investigation, restoration or compensation in excess of $5 million. Potential
costs associated with remediation at the remaining sixteen sites are not
presently determinable.

     The following is a discussion of remediation activities at the major
domestic United States Steel facilities:隇倀er comig
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expenses associated with the March acquisition of East Chicago Tin, and business
interruption effects at USS-POSCO following the cold mill fire in May, some of
which were offset by insurance recoveries already received in the second half of
2001. Offsetting these decreases were improved results from coal operations due
to improved operating and geological conditions as well as higher tubular prices
during the first half of 2001.

     Segment income for Domestic Steel operations in 2000 decreased $17 million
from 1999. The decrease in segment income for Domestic Steel was primarily due
to lower throughput, lower income from raw materials operations, particularly
coal operations, and lower sheet shipments resulting from high levels of
imports.
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SEGMENT INCOME FOR U. S. STEEL KOSICE

     USSK segment income for the full-year 2001 was $123 million compared to $2
million in 2000 for the period following United States Steel's acquisition of
USSK on November 24, 2000. The increase is primarily due to United States
Steel's full year of ownership, changes in commercial strategy, strong customer
focused marketing and a favorable cost structure.

ITEMS NOT ALLOCATED TO SEGMENTS:

     NET PERIODIC PENSION CREDITS, which are primarily noncash, totaled $120
million in 2001, $273 million in 2000 and $234 million in 1999. The decrease of
$153 million in the net periodic pension credit from 2000 to 2001 was primarily
due to the $69 million effect of the transition asset being fully amortized in
2000 and an unfavorable change in the amortization of actuarial (gains)/losses.
The increase of $39 million from 1999 to 2000 was primarily due to a favorable
change in the amortization of actuarial (gains)/losses. Net periodic pension
credits in 2001 and 1999 include settlement and termination effects.

     GAIN ON TRANSTAR REORGANIZATION represents United States Steel's share of
the gain in 2001. Because this was a transaction with a noncontrolling
shareholder, Transtar, Inc. recognized a gain by comparing the carrying value of
the businesses sold to their fair value.

     INSURANCE RECOVERIES RELATED TO USS-POSCO FIRE represent United States
Steel's share of insurance recoveries in excess of facility repair costs for the
cold-rolling mill fire at USS-POSCO in 2001.

     ASSET IMPAIRMENTS -- TRADE RECEIVABLES were for charges related to
receivables exposure from financially distressed steel companies, primarily
Republic Technologies International, LLC ("Republic"), in 2000 and 2001.

     ASSET IMPAIRMENTS -- OTHER RECEIVABLES were for charges related to retiree
medical cost reimbursements owed by Republic in 2001.

     In 2000, IMPAIRMENT AND OTHER COSTS RELATED TO INVESTMENTS IN EQUITY
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     SELLING, GENERAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE EXPENSES increased by $315 million in
2001 as compared to 2000. The increase was due to several factors, including the
$153 million decrease in the net periodic pension credit previously discussed.
Other contributing factors were the increase in costs in 2001 as a result of the
USSK acquisition and the reorganization of Transtar, Separation costs and the
impairment of retiree medical cost reimbursements owed by Republic. The increase
in selling, general and administrative expenses of $60 million from 1999 to 2000
was primarily due to a $42 million decrease in the portion of the net periodic
pension credit recorded in selling, general and administrative expenses, as well
as increased costs following the acquisition of USSK.

     NET INTEREST AND OTHER FINANCIAL COSTS for each of the last three years are
summarized in the following table:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                              2001    2000    1999
                                                              -----   -----   -----
                                                              (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                                           <C>     <C>     <C>
Net interest and other financial costs......................  $141    $105     $74
Plus:
  Favorable adjustment to carrying value of Indexed
     Debt(a)................................................    --      --      13
  Favorable adjustment to interest related to prior years'
     taxes..................................................    67      --      --
                                                              ----    ----     ---
Net interest and other financial costs adjusted to exclude
  above item................................................  $208    $105     $87
                                                              ====    ====     ===
</Table>

- ---------------

(a) In December 1996, USX issued $117 million of 6 3/4% Exchangeable Notes Due
    February 1, 2000 ("Indexed Debt") indexed to the price of RTI common stock.
    The carrying value of Indexed Debt was adjusted quarterly to settlement
    value, based on changes in the value of RTI common stock. Any resulting
    adjustment was credited to income and included in interest and other
    financial costs.

     Adjusted net interest and other financial costs increased by $103 million
in 2001 as compared with 2000. This increase was largely due to higher average
debt levels, which resulted from negative cash flow and the elective funding for
employee benefits and the acquisition of USSK, both of which occurred in the
fourth quarter of 2000. Adjusted net interest and other financial costs
increased $18 million in 2000 as compared with 1999, primarily due to higher
average debt levels.

     The CREDIT FOR INCOME TAXES in 2001 was $328 million primarily as a result
of higher losses from operations. The credit included a $33 million deferred tax
benefit associated with the Transtar reorganization. In addition, as a result of
Slovak Republic laws regarding tax credits and certain tax planning strategies
to permanently reinvest earnings in foreign operations, virtually no income tax
provision is recorded for USSK income. If circumstances change and it is
determined that earnings will be remitted in the foreseeable future, a charge
would be required to record the U.S. deferred tax liability for the amounts
planned to be remitted. The provision for income taxes in 2000 decreased $5
million compared to 1999 primarily due to a decline in income from operations,
partially offset by higher state income taxes as certain previously recorded
state tax benefits will not be utilized.

     The EXTRAORDINARY LOSS on extinguishment of debt of $7 million, net of
income tax benefit, in 1999 included a $5 million loss resulting from the
satisfaction of the indexed debt and a $2 million loss for United States Steel's
share of Republic's extraordinary loss related to the early extinguishment of
debt.

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF OPERATIONS

     The year 2001 turned out to be an extremely difficult one for the domestic
steel industry. Steel imports to the United States accounted for an estimated
24%, 27% and 26% of the domestic steel market for 2001, 2000 and 1999,
respectively. In 2001, imports of steel pipe increased 9% and imports of hot
rolled sheets decreased 59%, compared to 2000.

     Injurious levels of imports continued to disrupt an already weakened market
in which domestic steel consumption plummeted from an annualized rate of 119
million tons in the first half to 98 million tons in the fourth quarter. The 3%
average growth in the domestic economy predicted by economists never
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debt.
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Liquidity

     The following table summarizes United States Steel's contractual
obligations and commercial commitments at December 31, 2001, and the effect such
obligations and commitments are expected to have on its liquidity and cash flow
in future periods.

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                           PAYMENTS DUE BY PERIOD
                                         -----------------------------------------------------------
                                                  LESS THAN    1-3     4-5    BEYOND        NOT
                                         TOTAL     1 YEAR     YEARS   YEARS   5 YEARS   DETERMINABLE
                                         ------   ---------   -----   -----   -------   ------------
                                                            (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                      <C>      <C>         <C>     <C>     <C>       <C>
Long-term debt.........................  $1,380     $ 26      $ 40    $ 40    $1,274        $ --
Capital leases.........................     134       14        24      22        74          --
Operating leases.......................     417       74       112      73       158          --
Capital commitments....................     718       --        --      --        --         718
Commitments under lease agreements.....       2        1         1      --        --          --
Environmental commitments..............     138       16        --      --        --         122
Usher Separation bonus.................       3       --         3      --        --          --
Additional consideration for
  USSK purchase........................      75       38        37      --        --          --
                                         ------     ----      ----    ----    ------        ----
     Total contractual cash
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                                                                 ====
</Table>

     Operating lease rental expense:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                              2001    2000    1999
                                                              -----   -----   -----
                                                              (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                                           <C>     <C>     <C>
Minimum rental..............................................  $133    $132    $124
Contingent rental...........................................    18      17      18
Sublease rentals............................................   (17)     (6)     (6)
                                                              ----    ----    ----
       Net rental expense...................................  $134    $143    $136
                                                              ====    ====    ====
</Table>

     United States Steel leases a wide variety of facilities and equipment under
operating leases, including land and building space, office equipment,
production facilities and transportation equipment. Most long-term leases
include renewal options and, in certain leases, purchase options.

     For a further discussion of liquidity see "Management's Discussion and
Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations for the Three Months
Ended March 31, 2002 -- Liquidity."

MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS, LITIGATION AND
CONTINGENCIES

     United States Steel has incurred and will continue to incur substantial
capital, operating and maintenance, p倀02 Encurrrrrrrrrd   equipm aintenance  ur
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costs. In addition, United States Steel will pay the public trustees $1 million
at the end of the remediation project for future monitoring costs and United
States Steel is obligated to purchase and restore several parcels of property
that have been or will be conveyed to the trustees. During the negotiations
leading up to the settlement with EPA, capital improvements were made to upgrade
plant systems to comply with the NPDES requirements. As of December 31, 2001,
the sediment remediation project is an approved final interim measure under the
corrective action program for Gary Works and is expected to cost approximately
$35.2 million over the next five years. Estimated remediation and monitoring
costs for this project have been accrued.

     At the former Duluth Works in Minnesota, United States Steel spent a total
of approximately $11.4 million through 2001. The Duluth Works was listed by the
Minnesota Pollution Control Agency under the Minnesota Environmental Response
and Liability Act on its Permanent List of Priorities. The EPA has consolidated
and included the Duluth Works site with the other sites on the EPA's National
Priorities List. The Duluth Works cleanup has proceeded since 1989. United
States Steel is conducting an engineering study of the estuary sediments.
Depending upon the method and extent of remediation at this site, future costs
are presently unknown and indeterminable.

     In 1997, USS/Kobe, a joint venture between United States Steel and Kobe
Steel, Ltd. ("Kobe"), was the subject of a multi-media audit by the EPA that
included an air, water and hazardous waste compliance review. USS/Kobe and the
EPA entered into a tolling agreement pending issuance of the final audit and
commenced settlement negotiations in July 1999. In August 1999, the steelmaking
and bar producing operations of USS/Kobe were combined with companies controlled
by Blackstone Capital Partners II to form Republic. The tubular operations of
USS/Kobe were transferred to a newly formed entity, Lorain Tubular Company, LLC
("Lorain Tubular"), which operated as a joint venture between United States
Steel and Kobe until December 31, 1999, when United States Steel purchased all
of Kobe's interest in Lorain Tubular. Republic and United States Steel are
continuing negotiations with the EPA. Most of the matters raised by the EPA
relate to Republic's facilities; however, air discharges from United States
Steel's #3 seamless pipe mill have also been cited. United States Steel will be
responsible for matters relating to its facilities. The final report and
citations from the EPA have not been issued.
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     In 1987, United States Steel and the Pennsylvania Department of
Environmental Resources ("PADER") entered into a Consent Order to resolve an
incident in January 1985 involving the alleged unauthorized discharge of benzene
and other organic pollutants from Clairton Works in Clairton, Pa. That Consent
Order required United States Steel to pay a penalty of $50,000 and a monthly
payment of $2,500 for five years. In 1990, United States Steel and the PADER
reached agreement to amend the Consent Order. Under the amended Order, United
States Steel agreed to remediate the Peters Creek Lagoon (a former coke plant
waste disposal site); to pay a penalty of $300,000; and to pay a monthly penalty
of up to $1,500 each month until the former disposal site is closed. Remediation
costs have amounted to $9.9 million with another $1.1 million presently
projected to complete the project.

     In 1988, United States Steel and three other PRPs agreed to the issuance of
an administrative order by the EPA to undertake emergency removal work at the
Municipal & Industrial Disposal Co. site in Elizabeth Township, Pa. The cost of
such removal, which has been completed, was approximately $4.2 million, of which
United States Steel paid $3.4 million. The EPA indicated that further
remediation of this site would be required. In October 1991, the PADER placed
the site on the Pennsylvania State Superfund list and began a Remedial
Investigation ("RI"), which was issued in 1997. United States Steel's share of
any final allocation formula for cleanup of the entire site was never
determined; however, based on presently available information, United States
Steel may have been responsible for as much as 70% of the waste material
deposited at the site. The Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection
("PADEP"), formerly PADER, issued its Final Feasibility Study Report for the
entire site in August 2001. The report identifies �
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in year-end 2001 and 2000 interest rates on the fair value of United States
Steel's non-derivative financial instruments is provided in the following table:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                                    AS OF DECEMBER 31,
                                                        -------------------------------------------
                                                                2001                   2000
                                                        --------------------   --------------------
                                                                 INCREMENTAL            INCREMENTAL
                                                                 INCREASE IN            INCREASE IN
                                                         FAIR       FAIR        FAIR       FAIR
       NON-DERIVATIVE FINANCIAL INSTRUMENTS(A)          VALUE     VALUE(b)     VALUE     VALUE(b)
       ---------------------------------------          ------   -----------   ------   -----------
                                                                   (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
<S>                                                     <C>      <C>           <C>      <C>
Financial assets:
  Investments and long-term receivables...............  $   42       $--       $  137       $--
                                                        ======       ===       ======       ===
Financial liabilities
  Long-term debt(c)(d)................................  $1,122       $79       $2,375       $80
  Preferred stock of subsidiary.......................      --        --           63         5
  USX obligated mandatorily redeemable convertible
     preferred securities of a subsidiary trust.......      --        --          119        10
                                                        ------       ---       ------       ---
          Total liabilities...........................  $1,122       $79       $2,557       $95
                                                        ======       ===       ======       ===
</Table>

- ---------------

(a) Fair values of cash and cash equivalents, receivables, notes payable,
    accounts payable and accrued interest approximate carrying value and are
    relatively insensitive to changes in interest rates due to the short-term
    maturity of the instruments. Accordingly, these instruments are excluded
    from the table.

(b) Reflects, by class of financial instrument, the estimated incremental effect
    of a hypothetical 10% decrease in interest rates at December 31, 2001, and
    December 31, 2000, on the fair value of United States Steel's non-derivative
    financial instruments. For financial liabilities, this assumes a 10%
    decrease in the weighted average yield to maturity of United States Steel's
    long-term debt at December 31, 2001, and December 31, 2000.

(c) Includes amounts due within one year.

(d) Fair value was based on market prices where available, or current borrowing
    rates for financings with similar terms and maturities.

     At December 31, 2001, United States Steel's portfolio of long-term debt was
comprised primarily of fixed-rate instruments. Therefore, the fair value of the
portfolio is relatively sensitive to effects of interest rate fluctuations. This
sensitivity is illustrated by the $79 million increase in the fair value of
long-term debt assuming a hypothetical 10% decrease in interest rates. However,
United States Steel's sensitivity to interest rate declines and corresponding
increases in the fair value of its debt portfolio would unfavorably affect
United States Steel's results and cash flows only to the extent that United
States Steel elected to repurchase or otherwise retire all or a portion of its
fixed-rate debt portfolio at prices above carrying value.

Foreign Currency Exchange Rate Risk

     United States Steel is subject to the risk of price fluctuations related to
anticipated revenues and operating costs, firm commitments for capital
expenditures and existing assets or liabilities denominated in currencies other
than U.S. dollars, in particular the euro and Slovak koruna. United States Steel
has not generally used derivative instruments to manage this risk. However,
United States Steel has made limited use of forward currency contracts to manage
exposure to certain currency price fluctuations. At December 31, 2001, United
States Steel had no open forward currency contracts. In November 2001, the month
in which United States Steel had the most foreign currency exchange maturities,
total notional maturities were $19.4 million.
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Equity Price Risk

     United States Steel is subject to equity price risk and market liquidity
risk related to its investment in VSZ, a.s., the former parent of U. S. Steel
Kosice, s.r.o. These risks are not readily quantifiable for several reasons,
including the absence of a readily determinable fair value as determined under
U.S. generally accepted accounting principles.

Safe Harbor



     United States Steel's quantitative and qualitative disclosures about market
risk include forward-looking statements with respect to management's opinion
about risks associated with United States Steel's use of derivative instruments.
These statements are based on certain assumptions with respect to market prices
and industry supply of and demand for steel products and certain raw materials.
To the extent that these assumptions prove to be inaccurate, future outcomes
with respect to United States Steel's hedging programs may differ materially
from those discussed in the forward-looking statements.

OUTLOOK FOR 2002

     For a discussion of our outlook see "Management's Discussion and Analysis
of Financial Condition and Results of Operations for the Three Months Ended
March 31, 2002 -- Outlook."

ACCOUNTING STANDARDS

     Effective January 1, 2001, United States Steel adopted Statement of
Financial Accounting Standards No. 133, "Accounting for Derivative Instruments
and Hedging Activities" ("SFAS No. 133"), as amended by SFAS Nos. 137 and 138.
This Statement, as amended, requires recognition of all derivatives at fair
value as either assets or liabilities. Changes in fair value will be reflected
in current period net income or other comprehensive income depending on the
designation of the derivative instrument. A cumulative effect adjustment
relating to the adoption of SFAS No. 133 was recognized in other comprehensive
income. The cumulative effect adjustment relates only to deferred gains or
losses for hedge transactions as of December 31, 2000. The effect of adoption of
SFAS No. 133 was less than $1 million, net of tax.

     In June 2001, the Financial Accounting Standards Board ("FASB") issued
Statements of Financial Accounting Standards No. 141, "Business Combinations"
("SFAS No. 141"), No. 142, "Goodwill and Other Intangible Assets" ("SFAS No.
142") and No. 143, "Accounting for Asset Retirement Obligations" ("SFAS No.
143"). The adoption of SFAS No. 141 and SFAS No. 142 on January 1, 2002 did not
have a material impact on the results of operations or financial position of
United States Steel.

     SFAS No. 143 establishes a new accounting model for the recognition and
measurement of retirement obligations associated with tangible long-lived
assets. SFAS No. 143 requires that an asset retirement obligation should be
capitalized as part of the cost of the related long-lived asset and subsequently
allocated to expense using a systematic and rational method. United States Steel
will adopt the Statement effective January 1, 2003. The transition adjustment
resulting from the adoption of SFAS No. 143 will be reported as a cumulative
effect of a change in accounting principle. At this time, United States Steel
has not completed its assessment of the effect of the adoption of this Statement
on either its financial position or results of operations.

     In August 2001, the FASB approved SFAS No. 144, "Accounting for Impairment
or Disposal of Long-Lived Assets" ("SFAS No. 144"). This Statement establishes a
single accounting model for long-lived assets to be disposed of by sale and
provides additional implementation guidance for assets to be held and used and
assets to be disposed of other than by sale. United States Steel adopted SFAS
No. 144 effective January 1, 2002. There was no financial statement implication
related to the adoption of SFAS No. 144, and the guidance will be applied on a
prospective basis.
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                    MANAGEMENT'S DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS OF
                 FINANCIAL CONDITION AND RESULTS OF OPERATIONS
                   FOR THE THREE MONTHS ENDED MARCH 31, 2002

     Effective with the first quarter of 2002, following the separation from
Marathon Oil Corporation ("Marathon"), formerly USX Corporation (the
"Separation"), United States Steel established a new internal financial
reporting structure, which resulted in a change in reportable segments. In
addition, United States Steel revised the presentation of several items of
income and expense within income (loss) from reportable segments. Net pension
credits, costs related to former businesses and administrative expenses
previously not reported at the segment level are now directly charged or
allocated to the reportable segments and other businesses. Reported results for
the first quarter of 2001 have been conformed to the current year presentation.

     United States Steel now has three reportable operating segments:
Flat-rolled Products ("Flat-rolled"), Tubular Products ("Tubular"), and U. S.
Steel Kosice ("USSK").

     The Flat-rolled segment includes the operating results of United States
Steel's domestic integrated steel mills and equity investees involved in the
production of sheet, plate and tin mill products. These operations are
principally located in the United States and primarily serve customers in the
transportation (including automotive), appliance, service center, converter,
container, industrial, and construction markets.



     The Tubular segment includes the operating results of United States Steel's
domestic tubular production facilities and an equity investee involved in the
production of tubular goods. These operations produce and sell both seamless and
electric resistance weld tubular products and primarily serve customers in the
oil, gas and petrochemicals markets.

     The composition of the USSK segment is unchanged from prior periods and
includes the operating results of United States Steel's integrated steel mill
located in the Slovak Republic, a production facility in Germany, and equity
investees, primarily located in Central Europe. These operations produce and
sell sheet, plate, tin, tubular, precision tube and specialty steel products, as
well as coke. USSK primarily serves customers in the Central Europ lool, gasssstome aedme, go in t i,te K hanged fr�sults ofeelak Republ

we of USteee lo� ssketal Empmeme l in td㴀nblRgal eeeas

     The  omposition of the  SK �vere lated steel mill

�䀀lci pEural

se ci pEural

�䀀lRes  USSK p

wnateeicals mci pEural

�䀀d

se an miperi
wnle逑ed ri e o pR lresU

wcd tscaed Upprod

rk  �negra ls of

sals 

la miperi

wnatefgmei pEural

ak Riarnb tbr k fgme  onUsme pm ts o  oot the oU phlalpKr lent nta

wnsals ta arCe

UnthleeeKrpm r k redCe

we�frari uci lrUSi i

UnthleeeKrpm r k rteeedCe

weci lota milari n tals Ce氀teri

alpU peaeei�p  meosnin t́㴀grraofrrtr plaleeedCe

we�fre氀teri

�3 �� �� �2 �	 �	 �	 �	 �	 ��� �� �� �	 �	 �	

ak                                                          rrrr�〱   rrr lse �mt  e  e meఀak                                                          树 or隇倀tmeఀe �m mepఀppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppppgpppppg meఀdrr  rrr eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeppdRipd g meఀr eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeppppp �   p meఀ, eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeppppdRipppp lsak                                                        pp   meఀgrfgm rRitee iက m �退倀k  km p E㄀eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeepppdRipppd me mఀe

E㄀Ԁ E㄀d eeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee pppdipppp meఀgrorg meeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeeee ppp pppppppppmeఀak                                                        pp   meఀgrfgm tee iက mt4iကerd4 Ā km 4iကrR rm eeeeeeeeeeepppd Ripppd metఀee

4mee eee tee iက eeppep��倀meeeeke�倀eeeఀe

4meeeeeeee  e Rimeemgeep��倀eeeeeeekeeeeeeeeeee e         eeeeee�退rgppdeere rmdimppee eetee   eeeeee  �退eeRieeeeeierm eteepeeeeeeem diကeeeeepppetmepeeeeppppd meeఀteee�                                                           �e teeiက mt4iကerd4  km pmm 4iကrR rm ee

4met4iကe                                                                         mt4iကereeeemt4iကe mrepeeemepeempp 



     Segment loss for Flat-rolled was $71 million in the first quarter of 2002,
compared with a loss of $136 million in the first quarter of 2001. The decreased
loss is primarily due to lower energy costs, lower costs per ton from improved
operating efficiencies and higher flat-rolled shipments, partially offset by
lower average realized flat-rolled steel prices.

SEGMENT INCOME FOR TUBULAR

     Segment income for Tubular was $2 million in the first quarter of 2002, a
decline of $23 million compared with the first quarter of 2001, primarily due to
lower average tubular shipments and realized prices, and a continuing surge of
imports of these products which are not covered by the recent Section 201
action.

SEGMENT INCOME (LOSS) FOR USSK

     Segment loss for USSK was $1 million in the first quarter of 2002, compared
with income of $41 million in the first quarter of 2001. The change is primarily
due to lower average realized steel prices and delays in restarting operations
following a blast furnace outage in January 2002.

INCOME (LOSS) FOR OTHER BUSINESSES

     Loss for Other Businesses in the first quarter of 2002 was $11 million,
compared with a loss of $27 million in the first quarter of 2001. The
improvement is primarily due to higher income from iron ore operations as a
result of higher shipment levels and lower energy costs.

SPECIAL ITEMS:

     COSTS RELATED TO FAIRLESS SHUTDOWN resulted from the permanent shutdown of
the cold-rolling and tin mill facilities at Fairless Works in the fourth quarter
of 2001.
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     INSURANCE RECOVERIES RELATED TO USS-POSCO FIRE represent United States
Steel's share of insurance recoveries in excess of facility repair costs for the
cold-rolling mill fire at USS-POSCO in 2001.

     REVERSAL OF LITIGATION ACCRUAL represents the reversal in the first quarter
of 2002 of a prior litigation accrual as a result of a final court ruling in
United States Steel's favor.

     GAIN ON TRANSTAR REORGANIZATION represents United States Steel's share of
the gain recognized in the first quarter of 2001.

     ASSET IMPAIRMENTS - RECEIVABLES were for charges in the first quarter of
2001 related to receivables exposure from financially distressed steel
companies, primarily Republic.

     NET INTEREST AND OTHER FINANCIAL COSTS incre  o rNalcre
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Steel may dissolve the partnership under certain circumstances including if it
is required to make equity investments or loans in excess of $150 million to
fund such shortfalls.

                                       S-53

     The following table summarizes United States Steel's liquidity as of March
31, 2002:

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                               (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS)
                                                               ---------------------
<S>                                                            <C>
Cash and cash equivalents...................................           $ 57
Amount available under Receivables Purchase Agreement.......            134
Amount available under Inventory Facility...................            256
Amounts available under USSK credit facilities..............             49
                                                                       ----
  Total estimated liquidity.................................           $496
                                                                       ====
</Table>

     United States Steel management believes that our liquidity will be adequate
to satisfy our obligations for the foreseeable future, including obligations to
complete currently authorized capital spending programs. Future requirements for
United States Steel's business needs, including the funding of capital
expenditures, debt service for outstanding financings, and any amounts that may
ultimately be paid in connection with contingencies, are expected to be financed
by a combination of internally generated funds, proceeds from the sale of stock,
borrowings and other external financing sources. However, there is no assurance
that our business will generate sufficient operating cash flow or that external
financing sources will be available in an amount sufficient to enable us to
service or refinance our indebtedness or to fund other liquidity needs. If there
is a prolonged delay in the recovery of the manufacturing sector of the U.S.
economy, United States Steel believes that it can maintain adequate liquidity
through a combination of deferral of nonessential capital §倀 na.  tr
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tons.

     Management is encouraged by improving economic conditions and currently
anticipates that United States Steel will be profitable for 2002.

     For the longer term, domestic shipment levels and realized prices will be
influenced by the strength and timing of a recovery in the manufacturing sector
of the domestic economy, levels of imported steel following the outcome of the
President's Section 201 decision and production capability changes at domestic
facilities. Many factors will determine the strength and timing of such
recovery, and shipment levels and prices are also subject to many of the same
factors. For USSK, economic and political developments in Europe, including many
factors similar to those impacting domestic operations, will impact USSK's
results of operations.

     United States Steel's income from operations includes net pension credits,
which are primarily noncash, associated with all of United States Steel's
pension plans. Net pension credits were $120 million in 2001. At the end of
2000, United States Steel's main pension plan's transition asset was fully
amortized, decreasing the pension credit by $69 million in 2001 and in future
years for this component. In addition, I�s foreratl'२甀d�s foĀs
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           CERTAIN UNITED STATES TAX CONSEQUENCES TO NON-U.S. HOLDERS

     The following summary describes the material U.S. federal income and estate
tax consequences of the ownership of common stock by a non-U.S. holder (as
defined below) as of the date hereof.

     This discussion does not address all aspects of U.S. federal income and
estate taxes and does not deal with foreign, state and local consequences that
may be relevant to such non-U.S. holders in light of their personal
circumstances. Special rules may apply to certain non-U.S. holders, such as
certain U.S. expatriates, "controlled foreign corporations," "passive foreign
investment companies," "foreign personal holding companies" and corporations
that accumulate earnings to avoid U.S. federal income tax, that are subject to
special treatment under the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended (the
"Code"). Such entities should consult their own tax advisors to determine the
U.S. federal, state, local and other tax consequences that may be relevant to
them. Furthermore, the discussion below is based upon the provisions of the
Code, and regulations, rulings and judicial decisions thereunder as of the Ԁ Sof  a eaon late
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     - Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying security
       so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum.

     - Over-allotment involves sales by the underwriters of shares in excess of
       the number of shares the underwriters are obligated to purchase, which
       creates a syndicate short position. The short position may be either a
       covered short position or a naked short position. In a covered short
       position, the number of shares over-allotted by the underwriters is not
       greater than the number of shares that they may purchase in the
       over-allotment option. In a naked short position, the number of shares
       involved is greater than the number of shares in the over-allotment
       option. The underwriters may close out any covered short position by
       either exercising their over-allotment option and/or purchasing shares in
       the open market.

     - Syndicate covering transactions involve purchases of the common stock in
       the open market after the distribution has been completed in order to
       cover syndicate short positions. In determining the source of shares to
       close out the short position, the underwriters will consider, among other
       things, the price of shares available for purchase in the open market as
       compared to the price at which they may purchase shares through the
       over-allotment option. If the underwriters sell more shares than cou�tmethe un
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     Under Ontario securities legislation, a purchaser who purchases a security
offered by this prospectus during the period of distribution will have a
statutory right of action for damages, or while still the owner of the shares,
for rescission against us in the event that this prospectus contains a
misrepresentation. A purchaser will be deemed to have relied on the
misrepresentation. The right of action for damages is exercisable not later than
the earlier of 180 days from the date the purchaser first had knowledge of the
facts giving rise to the cause of action and three years from the date on which
payment is made for the shares. The right of action for rescission is
exercisable not later than 180 days from the date on which payment is made for
the shares. If a purchaser elects to exercise the right of action for
rescission, the purchaser will have no right of action for damages against us.
In no case will the amount recoverable in any action exceed the price at which
the shares were offered to the purchaser and if the purchaser is shown to have
purchased the securities with knowledge of the misrepresentation, we will have
no liability. In the case of an action for damages, we will not be liable for
all or any portion of the damages that are proven to not represent the
depreciation in value of the shares as a result of the misrepresentation relied
upon. These rights are in addition to, and without derogation from, any other
rights or remedies available at law to an Ontario purchaser. The foregoing is a
summary of the rights available to an Ontario purchaser. Ontario purchasers
should refer to the complete text of the relevant statutory provisions.

ENFORCEMENT OF LEGAL RIGHTS

     All of our directors and officers as well as the experts named herein may
be located outside of Canada and, as a result, it may not be possible for
Canadian purchasers to effect service of process within Canada upon us or those
persons. All or a substantial portion of our assets and the assets of those
persons may be located outside of Canada and, as a result, it may not be
possible to satisfy a judgment against us or those persons in Canada or to
enforce a judgment obtained in Canadian courts against us or those persons
outside of Canada.
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TAXATION AND ELIGIBILITY FOR INVESTMENT

     Canadian purchasers of common stock should consult their own legal and tax
advisors with respect to the tax consequences of an investment in the common
stock in their particular circumstances and about the eligibility of the common
stock for investment by the purchaser under relevant Canadian legislation.

                                 LEGAL MATTERS

     The validity of the shares of our common stock will be passed upon for us
by Dan D. Sandman, Esq., Vice Chairman and Chief Legal and Administrative
Officer or Robert M. Stanton, Esq., Assistant General Counsel -- Corporate of
United States Steel. Certain legal matters will be passed upon for the
underwriters by Simpson Thacher & Bartlett, New York, New York. Messrs. Sandman
and Stanton, in their capacities set forth above, are each paid a salary by
United States Steel, participate in various employee benefit plans offered by
United States Steel and own common stock of United States Steel.
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